

Members of the Kent Centre Women's Institute recently presented Reeve John Jenner with a picture to be hung in the new Harwich Township Municipal Building. Kent Centre was originally called Bridge End. But the old bridge over McGregor Creek was demolished in the early 1960s, during construction of No. 40 Highway overpass. Pictured left to right are: Madeline Snobelen, President of the Kent Centre WI; Mrs. Norman Nicholson; John Jenner, Reeve of Harwich Township; and, Doreen Stewart.



President of the Armow Women's Institute, Alma Eskreck, accepts a hand carved memorial plaque made and donated by craftsman Cornelius Zandervan. It is a memorial to the deceased members of the Branch, whose names are engraved on it. The plaque is hung in the Armow Women's Institute Hall.



Members of the Bethesda-Reach WI are proud of their President, Barbara Evans. She has been selected the 1990 Woman of Distinction for Community Services by Durham's Young Women's Christian Association. As well as her involvement on the family's dairy farm near Uxbridge, Mrs. Evans has been active as a sunday school teacher, leader with the Pioneer Girls Youth Program and Missionary Society, volunteer for Uxbridge Cottage Hospital, and member of the School Accommodation Committee for the Durham School Board. She has also been one of the driving forces behind the On-farm Child Care Program for Durham West. For her dedication and caring nature, Durham's Woman of Distinction received a silver brooch and certificate of recognition.

ACWW Day Declared

Plan this year's ACWW Day for April 28, 1991. Do plan something special to recognize our international organization and the importance of continuing Pennies for Friendship, and other projects that aid women in the Third World. Start planning now and remember to report it to your Program Co-ordinator.